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Hello Families, 
 
This newsletter takes us to the end of Term 1 2021. This term we have seen some amazing growth in 
some of our young people and hope that our families have also seen the growth. As always it has 
been a very busy term. Staff have been supporting new families and students in the MSS values and 
programs and Teachers and Allied Health will be reviewing student progress towards goals and sup-
porting all our young people to transition back from such an incredibly different year last year.  
 
Congratulations Allied Health Team 
This term, our fantastic, Allied Health Team wrote and applied for some extra support for our young 
people who need a device to support their speech development.  They must have done an amazing 
job because we will now be receiving 19 iPads from State Schools Relief. Nice job Team Allied 
Health! In future newsletters Allied Health will share with you the way they have been implementing 
the programs around these new devices.   
 
Bridging the Digital Divide 
Attached to this newsletter is a fact sheet outlining the DET’s response to ensuring that all students 
have equal access to technology at home. If your child was loaned a device during the 2020 Remote 
and Flexible Learning Phase, then you can accept ownership of a device to use at home. I will also 
send a letter home with young people who loaned a device last year. This letter and acceptance of 
ownership will need to be returned by the date in the letter. If you have any questions, please read 
through the Q&A first then please contact our Admin Team. 
 
Student Support Group Meetings (SSGs) 
Our termly SSG week is next week. Meetings can be scheduled Mon – Wed 3pm-4:30pm or all day 
Thursday. Thursday is a pupil free day for the purpose of hosting SSG’s. 
 
Attached to this newsletter is a letter outlining the purpose and processes for our SSG’s. We are very 
excited to be able to have you all back on site for these meetings. This year we have changed our 
timeline for reporting around Individual Learning Plans (ILP). During this SSG teachers will discuss 
progress and/or achievement towards the ILP goals you set with teachers at the end of 2020. You 
will also discuss new goals for Term 2 and Term 3 teaching. Despite the challenges of 2020, young 
people have still managed to make some huge steps of progress to achieving their goals. 
 
Rebuild Update 
Given the changes in practice over the last 5 years, the VSBA has made the decision to reconfigure 
the Schools Master Plan. We have met with prospective architects and they will present their ideas 
to us next week. We are very excited about the re-development of the Master Plan so we can align it 
to support our Teaching and Learning approaches. 
 
School Review 
During Term 2, we will be having our 4-year school review. The purpose of this review is for us to 
celebrate the achievements we have made towards achieving our School Goals set in 2017 and to 
identify the enablers and barriers of achieving these goals. During this time, we will also set goals for 
the next 4-year period. Closer to the dates, I will post in the newsletter and other platforms to invite 
you all to come and provide feedback to the School Reviewer and our Challenge Partners so that the 
goals we set are in line with our whole school community needs. 
 
Best wishes everyone and enjoy the holidays, 
Brooke 
 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NATIONAL SORRY DAY— MAY 26 2021 
 
National Sorry Day is a yearly opportunity for all Australians to reflect upon the mistakes of the past, 
learn more about what the current issues facing Indigenous Australians are, and outwardly show 
their commitment towards reconciliation. Melton Specialist School will be focusing on whole school 
activities on this day next Term.  
 

WHATS BEEN HAPPENING IN S6 
 

In S6 we have been getting to know one another through a variety of STEM activities. The photos below 
show students working as a group to build a tower using a certain amount of balloons and of various 
sizes. While working on their STEM projects, students have also been developing their communication, 
team work and problem solving skills, which will be transferable as they move through into Senior  
Secondary but also when out in the wider community and workforce. Well done to all students settling 
in and facing all the different challenges set head on! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PBS News  
 

Hi families, each newsletter we will be discussing one component of our PBS framework and strategies that we 
use to focus our efforts on learning to BE SAFE, BE RESPONSIBLE and BE RESPECTFUL. We will also be handing out 
a Family Booklet on SSG day to explain it further.  
 
PBS – Building Relationships 
Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) is an evidenced-based framework for preventing and responding to student 

behaviour. One of the key principles of PBS are the relationships between staff and students, which helps foster 

a positive climate to learning.  Our aim is for our students to enjoy a classroom environment, wherein staff are 

actively engaging with them in a positive and meaningful way. 

 

At Melton Specialist School we use a variety of methods to improve the classroom environment. These ap-

proaches aim to strengthen preferred and appropriate staff and student interactions which in turn encourage a 

more constructive relationship with our students. Actively listening to 

student voice and focusing on non-verbal cues is a simple but effective 

method of strengthening staff and student relationships.  Ensuring a 

pleasant and calm tone of voice and presenting with a friendly manner 

are all important elements in building rapport with our students.  

There is a clear correlation between adult behaviours and the creation 

of a progressive and inclusive environment.  Research shows that these 

universal approaches helps foster a positive classroom environment 

and can prevent unexpected student behaviours. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEETH ON WHEELS ARE EXCITED ABOUT COMING  
BACK TO YOUR SCHOOL NEXT TERM!  

 
If you completed a form this year, we will see your child. If you are unsure if you have handed a form in, 
please call the school office on 03 9743 4966. If you are wanting your child to be seen please head to the link 
above and complete the virtual form.   
 

Melton Specialist school joined the nationwide move-
ment to take a stand against bullying on the National 
Day of Action against Bullying and Violence (NDA). Staff 
and students were encouraged to wear ‘CRAZY SOCKS’ 
on Friday 19th March. 
 

The NDA is Australia's key bullying prevention event for 
schools. The theme for 2021 is 'Take Action Together'. 
The aim is to elevate student voice and empower 
young Australians to join the national conversa-
tion.  Students are at the heart of the NDA and are a 
big part of the solution to prevent bullying.      

For more information on bullying prevention and sup-
port, see https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/  










